MC/12/13
Appointments
Trustees for Wesley House, Cambridge

Further to Resolution 44/2 of the 2011 Conference the Council nominates the following for appointment, by the President, as Trustees:

The Revd Dr John Barrett, former Headmaster of The Leys, and Past President of the World Methodist Council

Dr Peter Briggs, former Principal of Southlands College

St John’s College Council

The Memorandum of Association between the Methodist Council and St John’s Council governs the operations of the Wesley Study Centre, Durham within St John’s College, Durham University.  The Memorandum requires that the Methodist Council appoints a representative to the College Council, who by virtue of that appointment is also a member of the Wesley Study Centre Management Committee.  

The Methodist Council is asked to appoint Mr Ken Wales as its representative for a three year term from January 2012 until December 2014.  Mr Wales has a wide range of experience in education, management of large organisations, and raising charitable income, as well as a deep understanding of the Methodist Church, its structures and people.  

MRDF Trustees

In making the appointments set out in MC/11/101 at its October 2011 meeting, the Council appointed the Trustees of the Methodist Relief and Development Fund.  The name of Deacon Myrtle Poxon was inadvertently included in the list of Trustees.  Mrs Poxon has been the observer at the Board and not a Trustee of MRDF.  The Council is asked to rescind the appointment of Myrtle Poxon as a Trustee.
Trustee of the Christian Conference Trust 

The Council is asked to appoint Mr Peter Brooks as its trustee of the Christian Conference Trust, in place of Mr Brian Mansfield who has now completed his term.  Peter Brooks is the District Treasurer of the Bedfordshire, Essex, Hertfordshire District and treasurer of his local church.  He works in the financial sector.

Enabling Group and Free Churches Group of Churches Together in England

The Council is asked to appoint the Revd Neil A Stubbens to the Enabling Group of CTE.  Neil Stubbens is the newly-appointed Connexional Ecumenical Officer.

Group for Local Unity of Churches Together in England

On behalf of the Conference, the Council is asked to appoint the Revd Neil A Stubbens to the Group for Local Unity of Churches Together in England.  Neil Stubbens is the newly-appointed Connexional Ecumenical Officer.

Standing Order 102(1)(i) Representatives of the Council to the Conference

The Council is asked to appoint the following as members of the 2012 Conference:

(a) The Chair of the Council



Mr David Walton

(b) The lead Connexional Treasurer


Mr Andrew Gibbs

(c) The chair of the Council’s Strategy and Resources Committee

Mr Ken Wales

(d) The Secretaries in the Connexional Team

Ms Christine Elliott, Mr John Ellis, The Revd Dr Mark H Wakelin [dual qualification]

(e) One minister who is a commissioned chaplain

The Revd Ernest Grimshaw

(f) Two persons, each of whom is serving overseas under the direction of the council or is a minister or deacon whose ministry is based on an overseas District or is a lay person who is a member in such a District


The Revd Peter Clark, Dr Jenny Longbottom

(g) Six persons representing the concerns of racial justice, at least two of whom shall be under the age of 26

The Revd Peter Brown, The Revd Dr Joseph Suray, The Revd Olufemi Cole-Njie, The Revd Freddy Takavarasha, Mr Brian Taylor [under 26], Ms Veronica Franklin [under 26]

